The Bloomfield Borough Water Authority held their monthly meeting on June 24, 2025 at the Borough Building. The
following were present: Larry Weller, Alex Bender, Chuck Sheaffer, Jim Swenson, Jerry Philpott, Larry Fisher, Stone Caldwell,
and Denice Fisher.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Larry Weller at 7:00pm.
The minutes of the May 27, 2025 meeting were approved on a motion of Jim, seconded by Chuck. Motion passed.

The Financial Report was distributed to all members by Denice Fisher. The detailed report is attached to the minutes. There
was a motion made by Chuck, seconded by Jim to approve the financial report and to approve paying the bills. Motion
passed.

There was no business from the floor.

Jerry Philpott, Solicitor, had nothing to report. Jim said that he has not made any progress in getting together with anyone
to discuss billing for sewer.

Pete Fleszar, Engineer, was unable to attend the meeting.

Larry said for the Dutch Canal Project, the water line is in place and hooked up. They still have to finish the grading. He
replied to an email in which they were requesting if everything was complete. Larry replied that when they get the final
grading done, it will be complete.

We did our second quarter billing and contacted a few people with high water usage.

Jim asked about the CFA grant application. Denice said that she hasn’t been contacted by anyone with any questions. Jim
said about The Authority’s application for High Street down to Church Street to Main Street and from Main Street to
McClure Street. From High Street down to Main Street is okay. That street isn’t paved, but from Main Street to McClure
Street there are only two customers on that section and it is paved. If we don’t do that section, what do we do with the
funds? Larry said we give the funds back. Larry asked if Apple Street was paved. Jim said that from Main Street to Apple
Street to the cemetery is paved. Jim would like to concentrate on East Main Street either towards the square or towards
Well 3 for the next application. Larry and Damon discussed that they should talk yearly on what they each have for projects
in the next five years.

There was a motion made by Chuck, seconded by Jim, to close the regular meeting. Motion passed.

There was a motion made by Chuck, seconded by Jim, to open executive session to discuss personnel matters at 7:13pm.
Motion passed.

There was a motion made by Jim, seconded by Alex, to close executive session. Motion passed.
There was a motion made by Jim, seconded by Alex, to enter back into regular meeting at 7:18pm. Motion passed.

There was a motion made by Jim, seconded by Chuck, that since Stone received a raise the beginning of the year, the Board
will review the salaries of all employees in April of 2026. Motion passed.

Denice Fisher, Secretary, said that a meeting has been set up with L.B. Water and gWorks to resolve the uploading and
downloading the reading files on July 8.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn at 7:30pm was made by Jim, seconded by Chuck. Motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted,
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Denice M. Fisher




